
a robot that will play 

competitively. 

Mr. Moritz, Jasper, 

and Arianna attend-

ed the control 

system workshop 

Saturday Sept. 19th to get a 

better feel for the new FTC 

control system. The FIRST 

community is excited to 

reveal the upgrade to using 

cell phones programmed in 

JAVA as the new commu-

nication system. 

The FTC teams will be led 

by Advisor Mr. Moritz and 

will be meeting on 

Monday, Wednesday and 

Thursday in room 621, 

from 2:30-4:00.  There will 

also be some Saturdays 

added to the schedule as 

the season gets going. 

Watch the calendar on our 

website for updates to the 

schedule, including FTC 

workshops & outreach. 

We are off to a great start 

to school, and with that we 

start our FTC season.  FTC 

stands for FIRST Tech 

Challenge and involves the 

building of a robot that fits 

in an 18ò cube.  We support 

two FTC teams here at 

Auburn Mountainview as 

part of our Lion Robotics 

team.   

Team 5953, Roarbotics, 

started in the fall of 2012 

and completed their rookie 

year at the interleague 

level.  During their second 

year they completed the 

season at state, and last 

year completed the season 

at Super-Regionals in 

Oakland. Team 8495, 

Leotech, started last fall 

and completed their rookie 

year at interleague.   

Both teams are actively 

seeking new members to 

join.  New members can be 

in grades 8-12 and need no 

experience, in fact we 

encourage our newest 

members to participate as 

it is a great way to learn 

lessons about robot design, 

mechanics, programing 

and strategy used in the 

FRC robots in January. 

The FTC 

season kickoff 

was held on Saturday 

September 12th at the 

Microsoft campus in Red-

mond.  Leotech members, 

Arianna and Taydem and 

new FTC members, 

Spencer, Brandon and Hao

-Shan along with mentors 

Mr. Lommen, Advisor Mrs. 

Grubb and alumni mentors 

Jasper and Gabby.  This 

yearôs challenge is focused 

around climbing and hang-

ing along with a wide 

variety of point earning 

activities both in autono-

mous and tele-operated 

time periods.  Both teams 

are working on breaking 

down and analyzing the 

game and ways to develop 

Kicking off the FTC Season 
 

Auburn Mtv 
High School 
28900 124th  
Ave SE  

Auburn, WA 
98092 Roarporter 
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Calendar: 
 
FTC Kickoff: 
Sept 12th, 9am-2pm 
 
Exec Meeting: 
Sept 14th, 3-4pm 
 
AIFM Outreach: 
Sept 20th, 9am-3pm 
 
Exec Meeting: 
Sept 23, 3-4m 
 
ALL TEAM  
Meeting: 
Sept 30, 5-7pm 
 
Exec Meeting: 
Oct 12th, 3-4pm 
 
Girls Gen: 
Oct 17th, all day 
 
Exec Meeting: 
Nov 9th, 3-4pm 
 
FTC League #1: 
Nov 21, 8am-1pm 
 
FLL Event: 
Dec 12th, all day 
 
FTC League #2: 
Dec 12th, 8am-1pm 
 
FLL Event: 
Dec 13th, all day 
 
Exec Meeting: 
Dec 14th, 3-4pm 
 
FRC KICKOFF: 
Jan 9th, all day 
 
Exec Meeting: 
Jan 11th, 3-4pm 
 
FTC Interleague: 
Jan 16th/17th 
 

FIRST FRC 
Team 2907 

Lion Robotics 
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Girls get READY!  Itôs time 

for Girls Generation, an all 

girls team trained to com-

pete with the FRC robot 

from last years challenge, 

Recycle Rush. 

This all girls team 

will learn how to 

control, compete, 

repair and scout 

for the post-

season event host-

ed by Team 2046, 

Bear Metal, at Tahoma 

High School on October 

17th. 

Members of the pit crew 

and drive team from our 

world championship team 

will be our mentors for 

training and at the event. 

We welcome any girl to 

join our efforts.  We will be 

meeting after school on 

Wednesdays from 2:45-

4:00 in room 620 and Sat-

urday mornings from 8am-

12noon on October 2nd 

and 10th.  

There is no experience nec-

essary to be a member of 

this team.  Lion Roboticsô 

co-captain, Maddi 

Tandberg, will be leading 

this team as our drive 

coach, a seasoned FTC 

drive coach. Contact her or 

Mrs. Grubb for more infor-

mation on how you can 

play a part in our Girls 

Generation Team.  

 

Grubbõs  

 Grub 

We continue to support 

and mentor our six FLL 

teams at Rainier Middle 

School and three  FLL 

teams at Lea Hill Elemen-

tary as well as the six 

Jr.FLL teams we started at Lea 

Hill Elementary last year.  We are 

actively working with Hazelwood 

Elementary and AJ Elementary to 

get Jr. FLL and FLL teams started 

at both locations. 

Sign up for a day with these kids 

and be a mentor.  We will use 

ñVolunteer Signupò to register 

student mentors.  A link to this 

system will be posted on the team 

website.  

Our outreach efforts are well un-

der way.  We had a great summer 

of outreach at the  Auburn Farm-

ers markets promoting  all four of 

the FIRST programs.  We were 

able to connect multiple parents 

to programs including helping 

start new JrFLL teams at Wash-

ington Elementary,  Evergreen 

Heights Elementary, and an inter-

est in starting an FLL team at Cas-

cade Middle  School.   

Outreach Update 
Juan Garcia 



Summer Outreach 
Ryan Kroon & Juan Garcia 
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At the Auburn Interna-

tional Farmers Mar-

kets on July 26th, Aug. 

16th and Sept. 20th, 

Lion Robotics pre-

formed demonstra-

tions of our many dif-

ferent robots to the people in the community 

of Auburn.  Among the group of spectators, 

there were children and adults alike. All were 

fascinated by our use of STEM to create ro-

bots to be able to perform different tasks. 

Whenever there was a spare moment, Juan, 

Kartik, Steven, Conner or Ryan would take 

the robots on "walks" to bring attention to 

the fact that we had a booth just waiting to be 

observed. As we walked around the area with 

the robots, everyone would look at us in awe 

in what we had created, as many had no idea 

that a program such as FIRST existed. While 

we were at the Farmers Market, we discov-

ered that there are many young children that 

would flourish in an environment that is con-

ducive to STEM, such as FLL. Many parents 

were even willing to start their own team for 

their kids to be a part of this opportunity. At 

the end of the day, being a part of the Auburn 

International Farmers Market was a big suc-

cess, not only for Lion Robotics, but for 

FIRST as well.  

Once again teams 

2907, 5953 and 

8495 were invited 

to Seattle Seafair Boeing FIRST tent by 

Washington First Robotics along with 

several other FRC and FTC teams.  Boe-

ing was so generous to invite us to pro-

mote science and technology.  This was 

such a wonderful chance to branch out 

our community.  Many teams had their 

robots on display while others lead 

demonstrations.  We had our 2013 Fris-

bee bot up and active as well as our 

award winning 2014 FTC bot demo. Any-

one who walked by had the opportunity 

to test out their skills driving the robot.  

Every age was fascinated by the program 

that FIRST has created.  Perhaps we even 

recruited a few new members and men-

tors for our fellow teams, including some 

in Japan.  Again much thanks to Boeing 

for inviting us to be a part of their booth! 


